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February 12, 2019

BY HAND DELIVERY

City of Madison Clerk
210 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd., Room 103
Madison, WI 53703

RE: Hong Kong Café — Materials demonstrating support for proposed change of premises

Dear City Clerk:

We previously filed an application for a proposed change of premises description on behalf of
Cathay Pacific Inc., d.b.a. Hong Kong Café, located at 2 South Mills Street. The ALRC
considered the application at its meeting on January 16, 2019, and had questions about support
from the police department, alderperson and neighborhood. The application was tabled and
will be considered again on February 20, 2019. We request that this letter and the enclosed
materials be provided to the members of the ALRC for their consideration.

Police Department Support

Please see the enclosed email from Captain Jay Lenfeld, which states “Midtown Police District
staff have no concerns with this change.”

Support from Alderperson Allen Arnsten

Please see the enclosed emails from Alderperson Allen Arnsten supporting the application. One
email is dated December 13, 2018, and was submitted in support of the conditional use permit
application needed for the project. That email states, in part:

This was raised at meetings of the Vilas and Greenbush
neighborhood associations, was included in my district updates,
was the focus of the neighborhood meeting you attended and was
tangentially at issue in the recent unanimous Plan Commission and
Common Council approvals of the zoning text change that was
needed to allow this project. To date, all of the feedback I have
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received has been positive. The HKC people seem to have built
enormous good will in their neighborhood.

Neighborhood and Community Support

The original application included letters of support from the Executive Director of
Neighborhood House Community Center, and Nancy Bradley (the closest homeowner to the
property). Because neighborhood support has been questioned, I have enclosed additional
documents demonstrating strong neighborhood and community support.

Thank you.

Best regards,
STAFFORD ROSENBAUM LLP

Matthew P. Dregne

MPD:pcl

Enclosures

cc:  Sui Wah (Terry) Leung (by email)
Michael E. Verveer (by email)
Allen Arntsen (by email)

L:\DOCS\030553\000001\CORR\3147520.DOCX
0211191653



Email - Police Department Support



From: . Lengfeld, Jay

To: licensing
Subject: FW: Change of Licensed Premises for Jan ALRC
Date: Wednesday, January 09, 2019 9:01:36 AM

Attachments: LICPCH-2018-01270 App.pdf

Midtown Police District staff have no concerns with this change.

Capt Jay Lengfeld

From: Valenta, Paige <PValenta@cityofmadison.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 08, 2019 4:00 PM

To: Lengfeld, Jay <JLengfeld@cityofmadison.com>
Subject: FW: Change of Licensed Premises for Jan ALRC

Midtown | think...

From: Verbick, Jim
Sent: Tuesday, January 08, 2019 2:46 PM

To: Arntsen, Allen <district13@cityofmadison.com>; Valenta, Paige <PValent itvofmadison.com>

Subject: Change of Licensed Premises for Jan ALRC
Good afternoon,
The attached application will be considered at the January 16 ALRC meeting.

Change of Licensed Premise

Cathay Pacific Inc * dba Hong Kong Cafe

Current Capacity (in/out/Badger Football): 150/64/310

Proposed Capacity (in/out/Badger Football): 150/64/938

2 S Mills St » Agent: Siu Wah Leung

Class B Combination Liquor & Beer * 15% alcohol, 85% food

Aldermanic District 13 (Alder Arntsen) « Police Sector 304

Addition of parcel at 8 S Mills as part of premises and increase Badger Football capacity to
938.

Sincerely, -

Jim Verbick, Deputy Clerk

City of Madison City Clerk’s Office
City-County Building-Room 103,

210 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. 53703
TEL: {608) 266-4601

FAX: (608) 266-4666
jverbick@cityofmadison.com

Follow us on Twitter @MadisonWIClerk




Emails of Support from Alderperson Allen Arnsten



Prusak, Sydney

From: Arntsen, Allen

Sent: Thursday, December 13, 2018 8:07 AM
To: Prusak, Sydney

Cc: Matthew Aro

Subject: Hong Kong Cafe CUP

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Flagged

Hi Sydney: Can you inform the Plan Commission that | support the CUP for Hong Kong Cafe that will be before the Plan
Commission December 17. This was raised at meetings of the Vilas and Greenbush neighborhood associations, was
included in my district updates, was the focus of the neighborhood meeting you attended and was tangentially at issue in
the recent unanimous Plan Commission and Common Council approvals of the zoning text change that was needed to
allow this project. To date, all of the feedback | have received has been positive. The HKC people seem to have built

enormous good will in their neighborhood.

| understand that the staff recommendation will be positive, but let me know if this isn't the case or if any opposition
surfaces, in which case I'll attend the Plan Commission mesting. Otherwise | won't and this will set forth my position on

the application.

Thanks

Allén Arntsen

DISTRICT 13 ALDER

CITY OF MADISON

(608) 242-9180
district13@gityofmadison.com

Subscribe to District 13 updates at www.cityofmadison.com/council/district13/



Matthew Dregne

From: terry leung <terryleung1668@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, February 4, 2019 1:22 PM

To: Matthew Dregne

Subject: . Fw: Hong Kong Cafe

----- Forwarded Message -----

From: Arntsen, Allen <district13@cityofmadison.com>

To: Matthew Aro <aro@aroeberle.com>

Cc: Phil Leung <scphilipleung@yahoo.com>; terry leung <terryleung1668@yahoo.com>
Sent: Monday, February 4, 2019, 12:06:33 PM CST

Subject: Re: Hong Kong Cafe

Hi Matt. | didn’t know it was before the ALRC. I'm happy to support. When is it coming back to ALRC? You should make
sure all of the supportive letters to the Plan Commission are conveyed to the ALRC.

Allen Arntsen

On Mon, Feb 4, 2019 at 11:59 AM -0600, "Matthew Aro" <aro@aroeberle.com> wrote:

Allen,

As you may know, Phil and Terry were not approved last month at ALRC. This is just a note asking you to please let the
ALRC committee know of your support for the project. One member said they did not see alder support, for some reason
the supporting letters were not given to them.

Best regards,

Matt Aro



Emails of Support from Neighbors and Community



TOH WIAOW
¢

Subject: Beer garden support

From: nancyjeanbradley@gmail.com
To: Terryleungl668@yahoo.com
Date: Saturday, September 8, 2018, 8:33:04 PM CDT

Sent from my iPhone

This letter is in support of the Hong Kong Cafe's application to tear

down the house on Mills Street and design an outdoor parking area and
use it for Badger Football games. Terry Leung and his family run the

type of neighborhood business we need more of in our community! 've
owned the home at 108 S. Mills since 1990. | operate the award winning
Nancy Bradley Early Childhood Education Center out of my home. | have
known and supported this business for years. Meanwhile the Hong Kong
Cafe has always supported this neighborhood's critical institutions,
especially Neighborhood House, Madison's oldest community center. |
served on the Board of Neighborhood House for many years. The HK Cafe
always supported our efforts financially and with their great food.

Their plan is a responsible use of the property and will fit in well

with the neighborhood.

| believe | am the closest homeowner to this property and am actively
involved in my neighborhood. This project will only strengthen us.
Please support it:

Sincerely,

Nancy Bradley
608-335 0411

f1

https://mail.yahoo.com/d/folders/1/messages/24939

9/8/2018, 8:40 PM
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September 10, 2018

To Alder Allen Arnsten and Members of the City Council,

I am writing to offer my strong support for our friends and neighbors
at Hong Kong Café and their effort to purchase the property next door
to their restaurant and convert it into additional parking.

Neighborhood House is located across the street from Hong Kong
Café and I am well aware of how short we are on parking in this area.
The property next door to Hong Kong Café is in disrepair and could
be better used, in my opinion, by providing more parking for Hong
Kong Café customers. Neighborhoods succeed when local businesses
succeed, especially one that gives as much back to the neighborhood
as Hong Kong Café.

I can't tell you how many times Hong Kong Café has provided us with
free food for community events because I have lost count. All I can tell
you is that they have never said no. We also have an arrangement
with them where, in exchange for a couple of our parking spots, they
plow our parking lot all winter and mow our grass all summer. I often
say they are the best neighbors we have.,

T have been fortunate to get to know the family at Hong Kong Café.
They are wonderful people who care deeply about Madison and the
people who live in it. They are generous and kind, and by helping
them, you will also be helping the people in this neighborhood and all
of the people who visit Neighborhood House.

Please contact me directly if you have any questions or would like
additional information.

Submitted respectfully,

Andy Millman
Executive Dlrector

@”f Hale—




Print Window https://mail.yahoo.com/d/folders/1/messages/258

Subject: To all city Agencies, Neighbors of Hong Kong Café and other interested parties

From: jim@madisonproperty.com
To: terryleung1668@yahoo.com
Date: Sunday, September 30, 2018, 11:49:11 AM CDT

Madison Property Management, Inc. has managed 8 apartments/houses on Bowen Court Madison, WI for over
15 years. We have managed the thrée unit apartment building at 1102, 1108 and 1110 Bowen Ct. for that same
timeframe. During all of those years, not a single resident has ever complained about.the exterior beer
garden/social area adjacent to the Hong Kong Café.

| understand there is the possibllity that the Hong Kong Café may acquire the house adjacent to the south side of
their building and expanid their beer garden/social area. Based on the extremely respectful interior and exterior
business the Heng Kong Café has run for many years, | would encourage the city to allow for the expansion of
this beer garden/social area. The increased space will be provide a tremendous service to both neighbors
visiting the Hong Kong Café as well as those coming only. for football games.

Thank you for your support for this valuable business on Regent Street,

James Stopple, CPM

Madison Property Management, Inc.
1202 Regent St.

Madison, Wl 53715

Desk 608-268-4912

Cell 608-516-8372

Office 608-251-8777

www.madisonproperty.com.

1of1 T0/1/2018 11-3n AN




Print Window hitps://mail.yahoo.com/d/folders/1/messages/25"

Subject: Fwd: Please print

From: edwintallard@gmail.com
To: terryleung1668@yahoo.com
Date: Thursday, September 27, 2018, 3:52:45 PM CDT

=-wemmem-- FOTWarded message ----«---

From: Edwin Charles <e dwintallard@gmail.com>
Date: Thu, Sep 27, 2018 at 3:51 PM

Subject: Please print ,
To: Lindsey Ellis <jindsey.tallarda

To Whom it may concern

My Name is Ed Tallard I've owned and managed 8 properties on Bowen court for the 20+ years

Over the years, | have never had any comptaints about the Hong Kong Cafe beer garden. | fully support The
Hong Kong.Cafe beer garden expansion and | feel it would be a great addition to the neighborhood.

Ed Tailard

lof1
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Print Window https://mail.yahoo.com/d/folders/1/messages/264

Subject: property acquisition

From: dwlaube@wisc.edu
To: terryleungl668@yahoo.com
Date: Friday, October 12, 2018, 9:52:59 AM CDT

Dear Mr. Leung,

As a resident of the Vilas neighborhood, | have baen a customer of the Hong Kong Café for more than
25 years and have always found your business to be one of excellence. | understand that there Is & possibillty of
modest expansion to acquire adjacent property for the purpose of expanded service through the development of
a beer garden and eating facility. As you have always malntained your décor and management in ytmost fashion,
| sincerely hope that the City will approve this proposal so that further service can be provided to your
neighborhood [Greenbush] as well as mine in the Vilas area. '

Sincerely yours,
y Douglas Laube, MD, M.Ed

2025 Jefferson St., Madison, WI 53711

1of1l
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1153 Emerald St
Madison, WI 53715
September 27, 2018

To whom it may concern:

The Greenbush Neighborhood Council has been approached by Terry and Philip Leung from
Hong Kong Cafe regarding demolition of the house at 8 S Mills to add additional parking and
outdoor patio space for their business.

Although we were not presented with final site plans when the Council discussed the matter, we
are supportive of the idea. The patio space has not been a nuisance to neighbors to our
knowledge, and the existing house has suffered from heavy rental use over the years.

We do ask that the Planning Department and Plan Commission give some attention to landscape
plans for the additional parking and outdoor patio space to maintain aesthetics from the street
and provide adequate buffer to surrounding residences. We also ask that any necessary security

plans for football gameday operation for adequate staffing to maintain safety for patrons and
neighbors.

We may have additional comments on the project once submittal plans are available for review.

Sincerely,

(T 1 N

John Perkins
Greenbush Neighborhood Council




To whom it may concern,

I am in full support of the representatives at Hong Kong Café purchasing
the property at 8 South Mills Street in Madison to provide both parking
and room for a beer garden for certain outdoor events. | have dealt with
Terry and his family for over 20 years and base my support of this
endeavor because of the integrity and character of the people who
comprise the business. Hong Kong Café has been a staple in the Regent
Street area for years and a contributor to causes in the community.

Sincerely,

Mark Meyer

Multi Media Representative

Capital Newspapers and madison.com
Mark Meyer / Account Executive

1801 Fish Hatchery Road + Madison, Wi 53713
Office: 608-252-6243 » Mobile: 608-444-0374

1of2 9/12/2018, 11:06 Al




August 15, 2018

To Whom it May Concern:

| am a faculty member in the Department of Educational Psychology at the University of Wisconsin,
Madison, and my colleagues (in the Quantitative Methods area) and | regularly have our weekly business
lunch meetings at the Hong Kong Café on Regent Street, and have done so for approximately 12 years
now. We frequently also try to invite guests to our meetings. However the current arrangement at the
restaurant in terms of parking is a significant challenge; | am regularly searching for parking in the area,
and can certainly appreciate it is a major limitation in the restaurant’s ability to do business. Even when
on-street parking is available {(on Regent), the heavy (and fast-moving) traffic at and near the-
intersection of Mills and Regent typically makes such parking dangerous, especially in the winter
months.

Given the significant structural issues associated with the house next to the restaurant and the clear
need and value for parking to the success of the restaurant, we hope the request of Terry Leung to use
the space to improve parking at the Hong Kong Café is given utmost consideration. The restaurant is a
special and unique place with a terrific staff that have always been very accommodating, and provides
for us an excellent location to have our meetings. Given the number of additional colleagues and
acquaintances | have seen dining there over the years, | know it is a meaningful place to many people,
and | hope more can be done to allow it to continue to function in this capacity.

Thanks for considering this issue.
Sincerely, P

' S AR
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Daniel Bolt
Professor, Educational Psychology
University of Wisconsin, Madison




Print Window hitps://mail.yahoo.com/d/folders/1/messages/24473

of 1

Subject. Hong Kong Café Business expansion

From: afheidt@gmail.com
To: districtl3@cityofmadison.com
Cc terryleungl668@yahoo.com
Date: Monday, August 27, 2018, 12:16:51 PM CDT

Dear Alderperson Arnsten,

First of all congratulations on the gig. Neil would definitely say it is perhaps a macabre choice, but not plagiarism.
Seriously, | am writing to support Terry Leung and family's application to demolish the home next to the Hong
Kong Cafe and build a parking lot/ outdoor area for eating and badger games. Terry is deeply committed to this
neighborhood. His family cares for this business and supports neighborhood institutions as if is second nature.
Terry will manage the property to look good, be safe and fit in with neighborhood dynamics.

| served on the old Regent Street Planning Committee. The plan's call for mixed use and density fits perfectly in
the scope of Terry's request. The Hong Kong Cafe is one of the only mixed use building on that part of Regent. If
you look at the plan the lot is the narrowest on the whole Regent Plan. With the apartments and parking adjacent
to the property, a well designed and landscaped lot would improve aesthetics. The home on the property is in
very poor condition. This project would strengthen an important neighborhood smali business that has always
unequivocally supported Neighborhood House, Bayview and numerous asset based community endeavors.

| am available to answer any questions and appreciate your support of this request.
Sincerely,

Andy Heidt
608-622-5585

8/27/2018, 3:52 PM




9/2/2018

Kevin Firchow, AICP

Dept of Planning & Community
and Economic Development
126 S. Hamilton St

P.0. Box 2985

Madison, WI, 53701-2985

Dear Mr. Firchow,

This letter is from John Wiley, downtown resident and former
Chancellor of UW-Madison (which I mention only for purposes
of identification).

[ am writing in strong support of Terry Leung’s proposal to
acquire the property at 8 South Mills Street, adjacent to his
business, the Hong Kong Café. His intention is to demolish the
existing building (house) and create additional customer
parking for the café.

I have read the condition report on the building Terry is
proposing to demolish. The house in question is currently
uninhabitable. It would be prohibitively expensive to restore it
to livable condition, requiring extensive structural repairs,
total window replacement, as well as major upgrades (to code)




-2-

in both the plumbing and electrical systems. This work likely
exceeds the current value of the house.

Terry has proposed a logical alternative that would add value
to this important downtown business, and enhance the entire
neighborhood.

Thank you very much for your serious consideration of Terry’s
proposal.

Smcerely,

I A

John D. Wiley

132 East Wilson St, #1107
Madison, WI

53703

Xc: Terry Leung
Herb Frank




L} Hooper

) conpoRATION

August 28, 2018

To whom it may concern,

For approximately twenty years, myself and several of my co-workers at Hooper
Corporation have been regular patrons of the Hong Kong Café. This relationship started as
a business to business relationship; as a restaurant owner, Terry Leung approached
Hooper for assistance with custom stainless fabrication. With this start, and over the
course of years, many of us at Hooper have gotten to know the entire family at the Hong
Kong Café with a regular Friday lunch outing. Also, many of us and frequent it with our
families outside of work. Recently, our affiliate, General Heating and Air Conditioning
assisted the Café when their air conditioning unit needed replacement.

All denizens of Madison know that parking is a premium on and around Regent, especially
when colleges are in session and during football season. Many of the businesses on the
street rely on good months during these times. As a good corporate citizen of Madison,
we urge approval of Terry’s plan to demolish the dilapidating house that they recently
purchased to make room for parking off Regent. This would make many journeys to
restaurant a itlie safer by not having to negotiaie the increasing traffic on Regent on foot,
and assist Terry with the growth of his business.

Thank you for your consideration, and please reach out with any questions.

Very Truly Yours,
PORATION

Vice President

Building Strong Partnerships Since 1913
9 °hong g 2030 Penmsyivaria Avente

Phone:  (608) 2490451
2.0, Box 7455+ Madison, Wi 537077455

Fax:  (608) 2497360




To Whom It May Concern-

I'm writing in support of one of my neighborhood's greatest family businesses, Hong Kong Cafe.
It's my understanding that they are interested in expanding their business and as a customer
and a neighbor | couldn't be more supportive.

Why am | be so supportive? Because | have so much confidence in Terry and the Leung family.
And that confidence comes not just as a neighbor but also as a customer. They simply run a
great business and expanding that would be a benefit to the neighborhood. Let me give a
specific example of why | love Hong Kong Cafe so much as a customer.

Although I've been a customer for at least 15 years | didn't really become a neighbor until 6
years ago. And it was probably about a year or so after we moved in when this happened.

It was around Christmas time. We'd been frequenting Hong Kong Cafe for awhile and it was
kind of late on a weekday and everyone in my family was tired. Our two kids were 8 and 10 at
the time and neither my wife or | wanted to do anything with making dinner that night. Honestly,
it was a bit of a rough time in our lives. The normal stress of the holidays and we were worried
about a family member that was very sick. We really weren't feeling so great about things and
so - you know - just stopped by to get some good food to make things easier.

Towards the end of our meal Terry came over and thanked us for being customers and handed
us a holiday card that had a lovely holiday sentiment. Inside that card was a gift certificate for
$20. He didn't know it, but that was such a bright spot in an otherwise pretty dark day. |
remember talking to my wife afterwards about it and we both agreed with one major thing:

That was an example of how to run a business.

Caring about your customers as people. Knowing that you provide comfort and refuge from the
day to day.

We know that Hong Kong Cafe makes the neighborhood better. Anything that can help them
with their business makes the neighborhood better.

We enthusiastically support Hong Kong Cafe.
Thank you for your consideration.
Sincerely,

Craig and Laurie Robertson
1005 N Wingra Drive




August 15, 2018

To Whom It May Concern:

Our family have been longtime patrons of Hong Kong Café. Our children were toddlers when we first
discovered Hong Kong and now our oldest daughter just graduated from UW Madison Veterinary
School. And yes, we celebrated the graduation at Hong Kong!

We absolutely love the quality of food and excellent service. We always recommend Hong Kong to
family, friends and people new to Madison. The Leung family works very hard to provide an excellent
experience for their customers. Unfortunately, the limited parking can be a deterrent for patrons from
eating at the restaurant. We fully support Terry Leung in purchasing the home next to their restaurant
to expand parking. The home appears to have structural issues and is in disrepair.

The Leung family takes pride in their restaurant and are an asset to Madison and the Mills Street
neighborhood. We should support this wonderful family and small business owner.

Thank you for your consideration.
CMark, CAMichelle, Caplor, Ruige

Mark Disch, Michelle Marking, Taylor Disch, Paige Disch
9810 Hill Creek Drive
Verona, Wl 53593
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Anna McManus has shared a link to the following document:

Hong Kong Cafe

Hope this helps. Good luck.

Anna

Open in Docs |

Snapshot of the item below:

August 31, 2018

To Whom it May Concern:

For many years | have been a patron of Hong Kong Cafe. As is the case
in many areas of Madison, parking is a challenge at this restaurant.
Consequently, | do not patronize the cafe as frequently due to the
hassle of parking.

Please approve Mr. Terry Leung’s request to demolish the house (8 South
Mills Street, Madison) next to his restaurant and construct a parking lot
for his business. | reviewed the reports indicating the property is
uninhabitable and would require thousands of dollars to rectify.

The Hong Kong Cafe is great restaurant! Please help it continue to
survive and grow.

Thank you your consideration.

Anna A. McManus
604 N. Westfield Road
Madison, WI 53717

Google Docs: Create and edit documents online.
Google LLC, 1600 Amphitheatre Parkway, Mountain View, CA 94043, USA
You have received this email because someone shared a document with you from Google

Docs.

Google
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August 15, 2018

To Whom It May Concern:

[ understand that the house next door to one of my favorite restaurants, Hong Kong Caf¢,
is up for sale and that Mr. Terry Leung, owner of Hong Kong Café, would like to
demolish it and use the space for a parking lot. This would be wonderful news to those
of us who come to this restaurant frequently (and have for many years), and just as
frequently, cannot find a place to park nearby. This situation often leads us to go
elsewhere or to park illegally in a lot across the street and risk being towed. It seems that
the house would require a lot of money to rehab into something usable and probably isn’t
worth the effort.

I hope that you will consider favorably Mr. Leung’s request to tear down the house and
make a much-needed parking lot there. Madison has a long history of helping small and
minority businesses expand. Hong Kong Café is a much-loved fixture along Regent
Street and, as such, should be helped as much as possible to remain in this space and to

thrive.

Sincerely,

Betty S. Zeps
1922 Adams Street
Madison, WI 53711




August 13, 2018

To whom it may concerr,

My wife and | have been regular patrons of the Hong Kong Café for many years. Unfortunately
due 1o a lack of ares parking we can usually only patronize the Hong Kong when the clinic
across the street is closed and we can park, withou? authorization, in their lot.

We urge you to look favorably upon Terry Leung’s request to take down the house next to his
restaurant and replace it with parking. We understand the house is not habitable in its current
condition. One of the best things about life in Madison is the city's support of minority
businesses. The Hong Kong Café is a prime example of such an enterprise.

Thank you for your consideration of this matter,

—
) .
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Peter Mamon

1710 Dondee Rd

Madison, W1 53716




August 16, 2018

To whom it may concern:

| have been a regular customer at the Hong King Café for many, many years. As there
is a lack of parking for the restaurant, we park across Mills Street at the clinic parking lot
after the clinic closes.

We request and urge you to permit Mr. Terry Leung’s request to demolish the house
next to the restaurant and replace it with a parking lot. We understand that the house is
not habitable in its current condition. As everyone is aware, Madison supports minority
businesses. The Hong Kong Café is a prime example of such an enterprise.

Thank you very much for your consideration of this matter.

%mgw/ md

Irmgard Metz
318 Samuel Drive, #310
Madison, WI 53717




August 16, 2018

To whom it may concern:

We are regular customers of the Hong King Café. In our view, it is one of the best
restaurants in Madison featuring Chinese cuisine. Many others hold the same view,
as attested to by the many Best of Madison Awards it has received over the years.

Because of its reputation, the Hong Kong Café has been able to prosper by drawing
on a city-wide customer base. Even so, in our observation, it has been a good
neighbor to the students and workers who live and work in the neighborhood, by,
among other things, occasionally providing free meals to students and maintaining
affordable prices.

The one drawback that we have observed as customers, is a lack of sufficient
parking spaces to accommodate its full customer base. We strongly support the
notion that it should be allowed to expand its parking area from the current four
spaces in back of the building.

George R. Fleischli
131 W. Wilson St., Suite 1100
Madison, WI 53703

Amedeo Greco
6240 South Highlands Ave.
Madison, W1 53705

Edward B. Krinsky
131 W, Wilson St., Suite 1100
Madison, WI 53703
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Subject: , B
From: Puttkamer@countyofdane.com
To: terryleungl668@yahoo.com
Date: Thursday, August 16, 2018, 1:05:18 PM CDT

8/16/18
To whom it may concern;

Our family has — for many years — been regular customers of the Hong Kong Café, both for dining in , and carry
out. We find it very difficult to find parking in the area, esp. when the University is in session.

We ask you to grant Terry Leung’s request to demolish the house next to his restaurant, and to replace it with
parking. It is our understanding that the house is not habitable in it's present condition. The Hong Kong Café is a
locally owned family business and is deserving of the city’s support.

Thank you for your consideration.
David and Mary Lynne Puttkamer

608 Harrison St.

Madison, Wi 53711

8/16/2018, 1:09 PV
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Subject: Parking lot

From: afmarc@®yahoo.com
To: Terryleungl668@yahoo.com

Date: Friday, August 17, 2018, 2:37:46 PM CDT
To whom it may concern,
My family have been regular customers at Hong Kong Cafe for 20 years. The one thing this establishment needs
is a parking lot. | hope you look favorably upon Terry Leung and his request to take down the house next door
and establish a parking lot. This will help to continue the success of this business.
Thank you,
Marc Schmaltz

6107 Pattison Ct
McFarland, WI 53558

Sent from my iPhone

1 of1 8/17/2018, 4:43 PV




August 20, 2018

Subject: Hong Kong Café parking
To whom it may concern,

The members of our staff are regular customers at Hong Kong Café. Parking is ALWAYS an issue when
we dine there. Parking is also an issue all along Regent Street and near our office at Tallard Apartments.

We are in support of Terry Leung’s proposal to remove the house pehind his business to add parking.
Like many houses in the low lying areas of Vilas the house has major structural issues.

We feel that Madison should help support small business which is the life blood of the city. Helping
Terry add some parking would be a big boost to his small business. Terry is a great owner and is ALWAYS
on site greeting customers and being a great owner. Hong Kong Café serves high quality food, delivers
and is an asset to the Vilas neighborhood.

Sincerely,

Jeff and Ed Tallard

0‘% Yoo
E . Tolloy

Owners Tallard Apartmepits LLC




August 20, 2018
To whom it may concern,

My wife and | have heard that the Hong Kong Café has an opportunity to acquire adjacent property for
the purpose of turning it into a parking area for the restaurant’s patrons. As long time customers of the
restaurant, we would benefit greatly from this move.

Due to limited parking we have adjusted our visits to the Hong Kong Café to times when on street
parking is available. This is generally on Sunday afternoons, and when students are not in town. This is
a great restaurant that we would definitely frequent it more often if parking is available.

The Hong Kong Café is a definite.plus for the neighborhood, and we see no downside in adding adjacent
parking to their facility.

Thanks for giving this matter consideration,

g S
‘%,)(,\.J'n.w v Ll s, (UL
James & Barbara Alt
5788 Prairie Stone Dr.

McFarland, W1 53558
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Subject: parking lot

From: jennyloul234@gmail.com
To: terryleungl668@yahoo.com
Date: Monday, August 20, 2018, 5:03:53 PM CDT

August 20, 2018
To whom it may concern,

| am writing this on behalf of myself and two friends who frequently dine at the Hong Kong Café. Due to lack of
available parking, we usually only go there on the weekend when we can park in an adjacent lot (without
authorization).

We have become aware of Terry Leung's request to buy the house next to his restaurant so that it can be torn
down to add a parking lot for his restaurant. Our understanding is that the building inspection showed it is
uninhabitable. We encourage you to support this endeavor and the improvements planned. Madison has long
supported minority businesses and we hope that this will be afforded to the Hong Kong Café as well.

Thank you.

Jean Wiechert
6014 Danville Drive
Madison, WI 53719

Terry Goodman
6019 Williamsburg Way
Madison, WI 53719

Yvonne Hottman

5919 Williamsburg Way
Madison, W1 53719

lofl 8/20/2018, 7:55 P




4161 Hiawatha Drive
Madison, WI 53711

22 August 2018
To whom it may concern:

The Hong Kong Café has been in its current location for many years and is a pillar of
the local community. Terry Leung is a generous supporter of the Neighborhood
House Community Center, which provides facilities used by many local and city-
wide groups.

We usually dine there in the evening and are thus less affected by the lack of parking
than lunch time customers but we can see that the lack of convenient off-street
parking will deter some potential customers and make it harder to run a profitable
business. We have both also had recent spells of reduced mobility due to injuries
and convenient parking can become more important in those circumstances.

We support Terry’s request to use the adjacent lot to add parking for the Café and
hope that it will be viewed favorably.

VS Aatiisa frfond
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John Stott & Patricia Sanford




Terry Leung
8-23-2018

To the attention of the City of Madison

Greetings,

It has come to my attention that the property adjacent to the Hong Kong Cafe
restaurant on Mills Street is for sale. Mr. Terry Leung, proprietor of the
Hong Kong Cafe has explained to me that he would be interested in purchasing
this property. The reason behind this is that the restaurant very badly needs
additional parking area. The parking area that is part of the property of the
Hong Kong Cafe will only accomodate four(4) vehicles. There are times that
customers have to drive around many blocks in order to find a parking space
gnd tg$ndwa1k to the restaurant, providing that they are not too elderly or

issabled.

I have examined this house and property and find that based on the condition,
such as severe settling, cracking of the foundation and other considerations,
that it would require the expenditure of $100000 to $200000 to repair.

I think that the costs in this case can not return this house to an economic rental
or sale property other than Mr. Leung's proposal for utilizing it for parking.

In my opinion the Hong Kong Cafe is the premier restaurant in the section of
Madison that it resides in and that it is a cultural and community benefit to
the city of Mmadison.

Therefore I am asking you to give thoughtful consideration Mr. Leung's proposal.

James Morin

Madison, WI
(608)358-5278

Page 1




RICHARD B. JACOBSON & ASSOCIATES, LLC

Lawyers
Suite 301
131 W. Wilson Street
Madison W1 53703 USA
Richard B. Jacobson, Ph.D., J.D www.rbjandassoc.com Tel. 608.204.5990
FAX 608.204.5991
edkdnkks Email: rbj@rbjassociates.com

Craig A. Schmitt, B.A., Legal Assistant
23 August 2018

To Whom It May Concern:

1 have dined at the Hong Kong Café once or twice a week for more than 15 years.
Their food, service, and general ambience have always been of high quality.

Regrettably, their frontage on Regent St. and the cross street does not permit of adequate
parking, with the result that 1 must walk a long distance from wherever 1 can park to the
restaurant,

1 understand that the owner, Terry Leung, wishes to acquire the adjoining property and
make a parking lot of it. Since that building is reported to need extensive structural
rehabilitation, razing it and putting to a different purpose seems like a very good use.

I urge Madison authorities to permit this change.

Yours truly,

RICHARD B. JACOBSON & ASSOCIATES, LLC

Ristard B, Vacobson

Richard B. Jacobson, Ph.D., ].D.
RBJ:ms
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Subject:
From: nancycurtinl2@gmail.com
To: terryleungl668@yahoo.com
Date: Sunday, August 26, 2018, 8:48:32 AM CDT

August 26,2018

| am hoping that the possibility of a parking lot for Hong Kong Cafe becomes a reality. We have been patrons of
the restaurant for many, many years and have seen firsthand the dedication and hard work of the owner, trying
to maintain an excellent restaurant and employ and support his family and others. It is often very difficult finding
parking near Hong Kong Cafe. I'm certain others have faced the same frustration and in many instances, have
ended up going elsewhere on weekdays, nights and weekends when parking at the nearby clinic is unavailable. |
am anxiously awaiting news of the reality of ample, convenient parking for Hong Kong Cafe.

Nancy Curtin
5916 Hammersley Rd
Madison WI 53711

Sent from my iPad

of 1 8/26/2018, 11:03 AM




August 27, 2018

To whom it may concern:

Our family has been going to the Hong Kong Café for years. Many of our family events have been held at
the Café over these years —~ birthdays, bar mitzvas, and other family gatherings. We love their food, but
the parking is difficult. If the clinic across the street is closed, we can park there, but if it’s not, it can be
very difficult to find a place to park

We like to support local, family owned businesses. It's one of the reasons we keep coming back to the
Hong Kong Café. The staff are friendly and the food is delicious. We would like to support Terry Leung’s
request to take down the house next door so that parking can be made available to the restaurant. Our
understanding is the house has several structural defects, and repairing the house is not a responsible
option.

We urge you to work With Terry Leung to grant his request to demolish the house so that he can
support additional customers and keep his business thriving.

Thank you.

Mark Schafer
2214 Dahlk Circle

Verona, Wi 53593




Wisconsin Public Television
821 University Ave, Madison, Wi 53706 Tel 608-263-2121

August 27, 2018

Hong Kong Café
Terry Leung

2 S Mills St
Madison, WI 53705

Dear Terry,
Thank you so much for your support of Wisconsin Public Television’s Auction. Hong
Kong Café continues to be a consistent and generous Auction partner, donating
restaurant certificates as far back as 2011.

Auction is televised and streamed live online to an eager audience throughout
Wisconsin and northern Illinois who place bids on goods and services donated by
people and business-owners just like you. In 2017, the WPT Auction raised over
$280,000 to support the programming, production, and community outreach
activities of Wisconsin Public Television. Sesame Street, Nature, Frontline, Here
and Now, and Wisconsin Life, along with favorites like Wisconsin Winter From the
Air, Hometown Stories, and The Land with Jerry Apps are just a few of the quality
programs your donation helps bring to WPT.

Business owners like you are a big part of what makes WPT an award-winning,
community-driven, and trusted storyteller. And as we begin the second century of
public broadcasting in Wisconsin, your generosity helps us build on the legacy of
innovation developed over those first 100 years and to continue to collect, preserve,
and share the stories of our state. Thank you.

Gratefully, (’7;\;12 5,[4 [/Q 4/1&15/} /4 42// 7/

s Gw JW 9%””“‘ werport!

Eric Greiling
Director of Develo
(608) 265-0691
eric.greiling@wpt.org
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Subject: Augus...

From: nchoward4836@gmail.com
To: terryleungl668@yahoo.com
Date: Tuesday, August 28, 2018, 12:02:46 PM CDT

August 26, 2018

To Whom 1t May Concern,

Terry Leung has been the owner of Hong Kong Cafe for aimost 30 years. His restaurant is an asset to Madison
and Terry is an active community member.

One problem for Terry’s business is the lack of off-street parking, especially during the workweek. On numerous
occasions we have fried to eat at Hong Kong Cafe and have had to park a long distance away. Working with the
city, he hopes to alleviate part of that concern. We hope completion of a parking lot can be accomplished.
Terry’s business contributes to the vibrant atmosphere that makes Madison,

a special place. We hope the city will allow Terry to add a much needed parking lot.

Sincerely,
Nancy Howard
Steve Sprague

Sent from my iPad

1ofl 8/28/2018, 12:46 PM




JENNIFER S.P. KVISTAD
Cell: 608.201.8869 ¢ Email: jsueps@ticon.net

August 28,2018

To Whom it May Concern:

I am writing in support of Terry Leung’s request to remove the house next to Hong Kong Café in order to
create parking. The area is in need of additional parking and it would be a service to have the property
cleaned up. This would free up additional street parking for non-customers as well.

The Hong Kong Café has been an excellent business in the Regent Street area for the 24+ years I have
been a customer. They maintain a well-kept property and serve a loyal crowd. Working at UW-Madison,
I know limited parking is a deterrent when considering where to dine, shop or meet people. I think it

would be in the city’s best interest to support their efforts to keep their business thriving.

Please feel free to contact me if you would like additional information.

Sincerely,

Senny Y vistad

Jenny Kvistad

171




August 28, 2018

To the City of Madison,

Hong Kong Café has been one of our favorite restaurants for over 15 years, sometimes eating at the
restaurant several times a month. When our daughters come to visit from out of town, we always make
an effort to eat at Hong Kong Café. However, the biggest obstacle in eating there is finding parking.
With only a parking fot out back for only 4 cars, one being their delivery car, itis difficult to find other
parking. Street parking is not always available. Parking on the side streets is taken up with college
students or unable to use various lots next door on Regent Street or across the street like Davis Duehr
and McDonalds.

| understand that Hong Kong Café would like purchase the house next door on Mills Street, which is
structurally unfit to live in. They propose to tear down the house and use the space for parking to
accommodate their patrons. Without a parking lot, people will continue to either look for parking in the
neighborhoods driving around the block, slowing down traffic on Regent Street, parking further away in
residential areas using up residential parking spaces, or going to another restaurant with parking. Hong
Kong Café is an icon in our city representing diversity not only in the food, but also diversity in the
owners and as a business.

For these reasons, please consider allowing Hong Kong Café to tear the house down after purchasing the
house and use the property to provide additional parking. Thank you for your time and consideration,
Drew and Janice Walden

¢ Y /zl i
A A

2737 Tower Hill Drive
Madison, W1 53711




August 28, 2018

To whom it may concern,

My family and friends have been regular patrons of the Hong Kong Café for many years. Unfortunately,
due to lack of area parking, we can usually only patronize the Hong Kong Café when the clinic across the
street is closed and we can park, without authorization, in their lot.

We urge you to look favorably upon Terry Leung’s request to take down the house next to his restaurant
and replace it with parking. We understand the house is not habitable in its current condition. This
change would be good for our neighborhood and for local businesses.

\ ;

‘ .t
Herb Frank
13J7 E. Wilson St. #311

adison, W1 53703




Petition to level out 8 South Mills Street

We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. Because of all the existing

problems for the property, we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that
for parking in order to better serve our patrons. We hope you will support our action. Please sign below
for your support.

Pate

;ignature

Print Name

Phone Number
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Petition to level out 8 South Mills Street

We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. Because of all the existing
problems for the property, we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that
for parking in order to better serve our patrons. We hope you will support our action. Please sign below

for your support.
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Petition to level out 8 South Mills Street

We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. Because of all the existing
problems for the property, we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that
for parking in order to better serve our patrons. We hope you will support our action. Please sign below

for your support.
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Petition to level out 8 South Mills Street

We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. Because of all the existing
problems for the property, we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that
for parking in order to better serve our patrons. We hope you will support our action. Please sign below

for your support.
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Petition to level out 8 South Mills Street

We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. Because of all the existing
problems for the property, we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that
for parking in order to better serve our patrons. We hope you will support our action. Please sign below

for your support.
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Petition to level

out 8 South Mills Street

We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. Because of all the existing
problems for the property, we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that
for parking in order to better serve our patrons. We hope you will support our action. Please sign below

for your support.
Date Signature Print Name Phone Number
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Petition to level out 8 South Mills Street

We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. Because of all the existing
problems for the property, we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that
for parking in order to better serve our patrons. We hope you will support our action. Please sign below
for your support.

Date Signature Print Name Phone Number
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Petition to level out 8 South Mills Street

We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. Because of all the existing
problems for the property, we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that

for parking in order to better serve our patrons. We hope you will support our action. Please sign below
for your support.
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Petition to leve

I out 8 South Mills Street

- ~We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. Because of all the existing
problems for the property, we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that
for parking in order to better serve our patrons. We hope you will support our action. Please sign below
for your support.
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Petition to level aut 8 South Mills Street

We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. Because of all the existing

problems for the property, we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that
for parking in order to better serve our patrons. We hope you will support our action. Please sign below
for your support.
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We are in the process of acquiring the property on 8 South Mills Street. B
problems for the property,
for parking and the beer garden for football Saturda

Petition to level out 8 South Mills Street

ecause of all the existing
we are planning to level out the property at the premises so we can use that
ys. We hope you will support our action. Please sign

below for your suppott.
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